
 

 
TAXES:   

In March 2019, the Nunda Township Board decreased your tax 

burden once again by abating $100,000.  This represents 

approximately 10% of the 2019/2020 Town Fund Levy.  

 In recent years we have lowered your Town Fund taxes as well: 

                  9 % total reduction in fiscal year 2018/2019   

               14.5% total reduction in fiscal year 2017/2018 

Our Township Board is sensitive to taxes and strives to lower our 

portion whenever possible. 

ATTENTION:  For Nunda Residents who are unincorporated 

and are currently using Waste Management for garbage and 

recycling services….   The Nunda Solid Waste Contract went out 

to bid and has been awarded to Marengo Disposal (MDC) for the 

next 4 years.  Waste Management has provided Nunda with 

exceptional service for the last 4 years and we sincerely appreciate 

that.  We expect MDC will provide great service as well.  MDC’s 

initial goal is to leave you with the same cart plans and pickup day. 

The general terms of the contract have remained the same, but 

the pricing structure is even lower than our current pricing.  The 

contract begins May 1, 2019, which will be the first pick up day by 

MDC.  You should expect new MDC carts to arrive about a week 

before the switch.  Waste Management will begin removing their 

carts after their last pick up in the week leading up to April 30.  April 

30 will be the last pick up day for Waste Management.  Remember 

to leave your Waste Management carts at the curb and they will 

be removed within a day or two after they are emptied.   

Service with MDC includes: 

1.  Weekly service for refuse and recycling using provided carts  

2.  Weekly service for 1 bulk item OR 1 cubic yard of home 

remodeling debris 

3.  Weekly service for unlimited yard waste from April 1st through 

the end of the first week of December 

4.  Annual document destruction day (held at Nunda in October) 

5.  Christmas tree pick up during January. 

6.  Curbside leaf vacuuming 3 times over 6-week period in the fall 

7.  White goods pick up and electronic recycling are available for                                                                      

an additional fee (must be pre-scheduled and pre-paid) 

 

MDC Customer Service (815) 568-7274 – (888) 775-3691 

www.mdces.com 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SEE THE NEXT PAGE FOR PRICING AND PLANS 

 

MDC will be billing quarterly for their services.  However, their first 

invoice will be for 2 months.  After receiving the first billing 

statement, MDC customers have the option to log into MDC’s 

website to setup an autopay account and or download their 

smartphone app.   

– Lee Jennings - Supervisor 

 

NUNDA TOWNSHIP  
 

SPRING EDITION – 2019     
ROAD DISTRICT NEWS 

 As usual, we will be out to clean up our plow scars at the 

intersections.  The sign Foreman is out straightening sign posts 

and replacing damaged signs.  The asphalt crew will be out to 

replace the failing asphalt before they start our annual 

resurfacing projects.  You can find our list of roads to be paved 

this year online at our website.  Mailboxes and posts damaged 

during the winter will be repaired or replaced soon.  We have 

an aggressive schedule for road maintenance this year.  

Weather can dictate how much we are able to complete.   

Don’t forget to call the office to inspect your culvert if you 

plan to resurface your driveway this year.   

SNOW PLOW SEASON 

Our plows went out and completed 62 rounds this year.  The 

average in the last 6 years was 40 rounds.  We still have salt in 

inventory.  Our plow drivers make every attempt to use the 

minimum amount of salt necessary to get the job done.  Also, 

you will notice blue plows next season, this has been done to 

honor Sheriff’s Deputy Jacob Keltner.   

TRUCK AND EQUIPMENT MAINTENANCE 
All year long our mechanic and crews work diligently to 

maintain the equipment.  We thoroughly inspect and repair 

equipment as needed to reduce the chance of breakdowns.  

FLOOD RELIEF 

Sandbags are available for flood control related needs.  We do 

not generally have them filled in stock.  Please call as far in 

advance as possible to allow us time to fill bags.  

SEASONAL EMPLOYMENT 

Nunda Road District is looking for seasonal help.  This will be 

a laborer/truck driver position and requires a have CDL.  Ideal 

candidate must be able to frequently lift 30 pounds, shovel 

asphalt and/or dirt and enjoy working in the outdoors.  This 

temporary, seasonal job is one that requires great flexibility, as 

we do many menial tasks as well as truck driving. 

MULCH 

We will be delivering mulch to our seniors and Veterans again 

this year on Saturdays between the hours of 8am thru noon.  

Starting the first Saturday in April through the end of October, 

please call to schedule.  We will continue our practice of 

loading mulch Saturdays 7am-12pm.  Please be patient, if 

loader is unattended the operator will return within 20 minutes 

from making his delivery.  If you want to load yourself, you 

may do so with your shovel at the Anita Sherwood Park on 

Pleasant Hill Road.  

LEAVES 

Leaves left in ditches cause drainage issues.  They plug up 

drains and culverts then freeze in the winter, thus causing 

isolated flooding up stream of the blockage.  If you get your 

leaves out after the pick-up date or an early snow storm hits, it 

is your responsibility to remove leaves from the right-of-way 

and drainage area.  The system for leaf pick-up is consistently 

improving but cannot be counted on to take into account all 

possible situations.   

-Mike Lesperance – Highway Commissioner   

 

Township Contact Information 
Supervisor:  super@nundatownship.com – 815-459-4011 

Assessor: assessor@nundatownship.com – 815-459-6140 

Road: highway@nundaroaddistrict.com – 815-459-4410 

 

SENIORS NEEDED FOR PINOCLE 

MONDAY & THURSDAY 12:00 – 3:00 

FOR MORE INFO. CALL:  815-459-4011 
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mailto:assessor@nundatownship.com
mailto:highway@nundaroaddistrict.com


 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 
       

 

 

 

MDC Plans and Pricing (for Unincorporated Nunda Residents currently with Waste Management): 

Plan A:  96 Gallon Refuse/96 Gallon Recycling Carts – unlimited qty.   $20.15 month 

Plan B:  65 Gallon Refuse/96 Gallon Recycling Carts –       $18.00 month 

Plan C:  65 Gallon Refuse/96 Gallon Recycling Carts – Seniors over 65  $16.50 month 

Plan D:  45 Gallon Refuse/65 Gallon Recycling Carts – Seniors over 65  $16.50 month 

 

RECYCLING at Nunda Township Road District: “We serve Nunda residents only” 
“WE ARE NOT A DUMP.  WE ARE NOT A DROP OFF FOR EVERYTHING.”  We accept a limited variety of items.  

Residents MUST show ID or have a red “N” sticker displayed in window to use the facility.  If you do not have an 

“N” sticker, please stop in at the Road District office and show ID to obtain it.  If you do not see a sign for a 

specific item, please call or stop in at the office and ask.   

 

Items accepted by Road District – 3518 Bay Road (From Residential residents of Nunda)    

Oil (new and used), Lightbulbs, Brush / Tree Trimmings, Scrap Metal, Electronics, Large Batteries Only (truck, car, 

tractor), Tires (Saturdays & Sundays only 7am-3:30pm), Cardboard, Paper, Plastics (no plastic bags), Glass, 

Aluminum Cans, Used Clothing, Shoes, Textiles (in good condition), Latex and Oil Based Paints and Stains (from 

April 1 until Oct. 31)   

Items NOT accepted by Road District – 3518 Bay Road 

Furniture, Mattresses, Dressers, Headboards, Computer Monitors, T.V’s, Alkaline Batteries (AA, AAA, C, D & 9V), 

Cordless Tool Batteries, Household Chemicals or Cleaners, Yard Chemicals, Leaves or Grass Clippings, Dirt, 

Concrete or Masonry Blocks, Plastic Toys (indoor or outdoor), Toilets, Drywall, Misc. Debris, Lumber, Antifreeze, 

Hot Tubs, Construction Debris, Plastic Bags or Railroad Ties and anything else not on our list of accepted items. 
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4th Annual Touch-A-Truck 

10:00 a.m. – 2:00 p.m. 
Saturday, July 20, 2019 

 FREE!!!!! The “famous” sand pile, with buried 

treasurers, and culvert slide will be back!!!! Come 

dressed to get dirty!!  We encourage all 

attendees to climb in our equipment.   

Senior/Disabled Reduced RTA Fare 
Applications are available at the Supervisor’s office.  Pictures will be taken, at no cost.  Make sure to bring State ID. 

Rent the Hall – Picnic Area 
The Nunda Town Hall or the Picnic/BBQ Area is a great place to host your next event.   Call for availability 815-459-4011.  

                                                         Notary Public 

                                                                          Available Daily - No charge    

Voter Registration 

Registrar available daily.  Registration closes 28 days prior to any election. 

McRide 
Nunda provides the McRide service for our residents.  For more info. visit www.nundaroaddistrict.com under services, 

 for McRide transportation information.  Call 1-800-451-4599 to register and schedule a ride 

 
 

 

Fifth Annual Easter Egg Hunt 

Supervisor’s Office 

3510 Bay Rd., Crystal Lake 

Saturday April 13th 

10:30 a.m. Pictures – 11:00 a.m. Egg Hunt 

Don’t forget your Baskets and Camera 

(Rain or Shine) 
 
 

TREADS FOR A CURE 
 Shoe drive collection as a fundraiser for the Leukemia and 

Lymphoma Society (“LLS”).  Please start collecting your shoes! Any 

style shoe, gently worn or new.  Please no holes, rips or tears and 

they must be in pairs.  Goal is to fill 100 bags (25 pairs/bag).  You 

can donate by: 

Drop-off bins at Nunda Twp Supervisor Office 

Shoe collection Saturday, April 20th Nunda Twp Supervisor Office 

10:00-Noon – Rain or Shine 

Contact Susan Tredwell at 815-715-1940 

Go to nundatownship.com for more information 

 

http://www.nundaroaddistrict.com/

